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CARROLL COUNTY BIDDING NOTICE
INVITATION TO BID

PETROLEUM DIESEL FUEL
Please note the change of bid location from previous years.

Sealed bids will be accepted by the Carroll County Board of Commissioners, at the office of the
Carroll County Engineer located at 200 Kensington Road NE, Carrollton, Ohio 44615, up to and
opened on Thursday, July 15, 2021 at 10:00 a.m. for furnishing of premium grade diesel fuel to be
pumped into a County vehicle at the supplier’s facility. The facility shall be located within two (2)
miles of the Carroll County Highway Garage located at 200 Kensington Road NE, Carrollton, Ohio.
The bids and contract are to run from August 1, 2021 to July 31, 2022.

Premium grade diesel fuel: Bid shall include the specifications requested on the bid form.

The bid should be on the bid form provided by the County. Eligible suppliers will be selected based
on the information provided on the bid form. The bid should be the price at the time of the bid
opening. Product price for product that is to be pumped into County vehicles at the supplier’s facility
will be the current price listed on the pump minus any federal and state taxes. Terms of payment
must be shown on the bid.

In accordance with Section 6416 of the Internal Revenue Code, suppliers will assume the
responsibility of filing the federal gas tax refund or tax credit rather than passing it on to the County.

All products are subject to inspection/testing and approval as deemed necessary by the Carroll
County Engineer. The expense of the inspection/testing is to be the responsibility of Carroll County
if the product passes all tests. If the product fails said test, then the cost is to be the responsibility
of the bidder.

The Carroll County Board of Commissioners reserves the right to accept and/or reject any bid and
to determine eligible suppliers based on the lowest and best bid.

All bids shall be sealed and plainly marked “BIDS — PREMIUM GRADE DIESEL FUEL” and mailed or
dropped off to the Carroll County Engineer’s Office as noted in the first paragraph above.

A representative of the bidder should be present at the time of the bid opening.

BY ORDER OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
OF CARROLL COUNTY

/s/ Melissa N. Schaar
Melissa N. Schaar, Clerk

Posted June 24, 2021
Published in The Free Press Standard July 2, 2021 and July 9, 2021

NOTE: For complete bid documents, contact the Carroll County Engineer’s office at
330-627-2345 or visit http://carrollcountyohio.us/public-notices/.




